
 

 

 

Chaplain 
Fr. Jim Stenberg, CSB 

780. 492. 4683 

jim.stenberg@ualberta.ca 

 

CHAPEL BULLETIN 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 

St. Joseph’s Chapel 

Saturday 4:30 pm 

Sunday 9:30 am, 11:00 am  

           

Kateri Chapel 

Monday & Wednesday 12:10 pm 

Tuesday & Thursday 12:30 pm 

Friday: Rosary only at 12:10 pm 

No Weekday Masses on  

Statutory Holidays.   

RECONCILIATION 

St. Joseph’s Chapel 

Tuesday 11:15 – 12:20 pm 

Saturday 3:30 – 4:15 pm  

And by appointment 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY 

St. Joseph’s Chapel 

Sunday 9:30 am & 11:00 am 

CHAPEL COLLECTION 

2020 

Jan 12, 2020: $1,397 

 

2019 

Jan 13, 2019: $1,940 

 

CRUNCH ON CURIOSITY 

Have you ever come across questions regarding your faith? Have some of 

the teachings of the bible caused you to ponder upon what it could 

REALLY mean? Well, luckily you are not alone! It is difficult navigating our 

way through such an advancing time period where temptations run deep 

and faith seems to be wavering. We often come across questions like: “if 

all sin weighs the same, am I equally as guilty as a criminal when I tell a 

small lie?” and “Why does Catholicism prohibit the use of contraception?” 

To explore some of these questions, the CSA would like to introduce to 

you a group called “Crunch on Curiosity”. This group will meet every other 

Wednesday starting the 22nd of January from 5-6:30pm in the boardroom 

to discuss topics like this and many more. We will have speakers and time 

to discuss. Snacks will also be provided! So come out and join this group if 

you are interested in exploring some of these juicy questions and many 

more! We hope to see you there. 

D&P: “FOR OUR COMMON HOME” 

In response to Pope Francis’s concern for the Amazon and its peoples, we 

are invited to heed the cry of the poor and the cry of the Earth through 

the testimonies of Indigenous and traditional communities who are 

struggling to protect the Amazon forest from shameless plunder. We are 

also invited to live an ecological conversion and to take concrete actions to 

preserve the future of our Earth. 

 

Development and Peace — Caritas Canada calls us to reaffirm our 

commitment “For our Common Home” and to carry that message into our 

parishes and communities. You are invited to the Lenten Workshop on 

Saturday, February 8, 2020, at Newman Theological College (10012 84 St 

NW) from 10:00AM to 3:00PM.  In the spirit of Lent, we will share a frugal 

vegetarian lunch by donation. Please RSVP to Sylvianne Perry at 

nsperry@telus.net or call 780-462-2529.  

 

 

  

 

January 19, 2020 

 

Visit us online 

StJosephsCollege.ca 



 

 

 

BAPTISM 

Contact the SJC Chaplain at least 2 

months prior to date of Baptism.  

 

MARRIAGE 

Contact the SJC Chaplain at least 1 

year prior to date of Marriage.  

 

SACRAMENTS 

For other sacraments, please 

contact the SJC Chaplain. 

 

 

INTERIM PRESIDENT NAMED 

In October of 2019, Archbishop Smith announced that Fr. Terry would not 

be renewing his role of president for a third term. The Board of Governors 

warmly thanks Fr. Terry for his strong leadership. During his tenure the 

College has seen the building of a new women’s residence, the 

commissioning of a major College history, and a new strategic plan. Please 

hold Tuesday, May 26, as St. Joseph’s College will be celebrating Fr. Terry’s 

eight years of service to our community. More information will be 

forthcoming.  

 

Dr. Shawn Flynn will serve as Interim President for one year, beginning 

July 1, 2020. Dr. Flynn has served as the Academic Dean, and then Vice 

President (Academic) and Dean, at St. Joseph’s College since 2017. His area 

of research is in the Hebrew Bible, and he has published on topics such as 

God in the Hebrew Bible and children in the Hebrew Bible and the ancient 

Near East. Enrolments have climbed under Dr. Flynn’s tenure from around 

1900 when he arrived to around 2,600 currently. SJC courses have seen 

the introduction of consistent TA support, and the Certificate of Catholic 

Education has been revised.  

 

During the time while Dr. Flynn serves as Interim President, Dr. Matthew 

Kostelecky will serve as Interim Vice President (Academic) and Dean. Dr. 

Kostelecky has been an Associate Professor of Philosophy at St. Joseph’s 

College since 2009. He has written on Thomas Aquinas and Aristotle, and 

is currently researching the historical development of metaphysics as a 

discipline, from ancient Greek philosophy, through Islamic thought, and 

then into medieval Latin thought. He has worked as the Associate Dean 

for the past four years.  

 

The Board will begin consultation about the search process, and following 

this work, will then begin the task of the search for President of St. 

Joseph’s College.  

 

A letter giving a more detailed resume of Fr. Terry, Dr. Flynn and Dr. 

Kostelecky is available beside the bulletins.  

SIGN-UP FOR CALLED TO PROTECT 

Please indicate your presence at the upcoming Called To Protect 

workshop (Saturday, Feb 1, 9:30 am –12:00 pm, SJC Newman Centre) by 

writing your name on the signup sheet on the bulletin board. In this way 

we will know how many to prepare for.  

AT A GLANCE… 

Email sjccm@ualberta.ca for 

more information 

 

MONDAY, JAN 20 

Ignatian Discernment 

~7:00 pm 

SJC Boardroom 

 

TUESDAY, JAN 21 

ALPHA  

   ~5:00 pm 

   SJC Boardroom 

Taize Prayer 

   ~6:30 pm 

   SJC Chapel 

 

WEDNESDAY, JAN 22 

Praise & Worship   

   ~6:40 – 8:10 pm 

   SJC Chapel 

Knight of Columbus 

   ~7:30 – 9:00 pm 

   SJC Boardroom 

 

THURSDAY, JAN 23 

Jesus Youth 

   ~6:30 pm 

   SJC Classroom 1-02 

AA 

   ~7:00 – 8:00 pm 

   SJC Boardroom 

 

FRIDAY, JAN 24 

Bible Study  

   ~5:15 – 6:30 pm 

   SJC Boardroom 

 


